
September 9, 2016 

 
 
 
 
Mike Stake, President 
Spent Fuel Reprocessing Group  
165 Equinox Loop 
Aiken, SC  29803 
 
SUBJECT:  RESPONSE TO NOTICE OF INTENT TO SUBMIT A LICENSE APPLICATION TO 

STORE SPENT NUCLEAR FUEL  
 
Dear Mr. Stake: 
 
I am writing to acknowledge receipt of your letter of July 26, 2016, in which you expressed the 
Spent Fuel Reprocessing Group’s intent to submit an application to license a storage facility for 
spent nuclear fuel.   
 
It would assist our planning efforts if you would keep us apprised of specific developments 
related to the timing of your license application, and the number of casks of the proposed 
facility.  I also encourage you to consider holding pre-application meetings with U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff as you get closer to your submittal date.  Please note that 
applicants pay licensing fees for pre-application meetings with NRC staff to discuss upcoming 
application submittals. 
 
Should you need additional information or want to schedule a meeting with the NRC, please feel 
free to contact my office or Mark Lombard, Director of the Division of Spent Fuel Management.  
Mark Lombard can be reached at 301-415-9956. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
       
       /RA/ 
 

Scott W. Moore, Deputy Director 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
  and Safeguards 
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